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GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                      

November 17 – Beeville 
FUMC 

December – No Gathering 

 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

Seasons and Memories 

Ecclesiastes 3:1 (1For 
everything there is a season, 
and a time for every matter 
under heaven) is a familiar 
verse from Scripture and 
Baby Chicks just a couple of 
weeks off of their walk are 
thinking about the memories 
they hold dear of the 
mountaintops which are 
stronger than the valleys.                                                                                              
Marilyn and I have likewise 
come off of a trip down 
memory lane that reminded us 
of the seasons and the 
memories we hold on to.  
A.C. Jones Senior, Keely 
Taylor, did a visit to my alma 
mater, Texas Lutheran 
University, last weekend.  She 
is strongly leaning toward this 
as her university setting after 
graduating in May 2017.  Her 
choice would put her in a 
freshman class 51 years after 
my graduation.  While she 
was visiting and we went us 
to see a Women’s soccer 
match, we took the time to go 
back to 1965 and our first  

See Don page 2 

 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
Once again we are coming off 
of another great walk a couple 
of weeks ago. You could tell 
that it was a great walk and 
that the Holy Spirit was at 
work by the testimonies of the 
women on closing. We need 
to thank God, the sponsors, 
team and all that gave agape 
and the prayer vigils. Now we 
need to pray and ask God for 
pilgrims for the upcoming 
men’s walk. Start praying and 
giving thanks for the men’s 
team and pilgrims now.        
In a couple of weeks we will 
be going to the table for a 
thanks giving meal. Let us 
focus on the things we rarely 
give thanks for. Thank Him 
for all the answered prayers 
as well as the unanswered 
ones. For all the ways he has 
worked through your life 
without you knowing it. Some 
of my prayer times I just give 
thanks for all sort of things 
and just rattle on giving 
thanks without asking for 
anything. Thank Him, 
regardless, and see what it 
does for your soul as you 
offer Him a heart of 
obedience and surrender this 
year. 
See Frank page 2 
 
 
 

 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Don continued from page 1                                                                                                                            
home, a garage apartment near downtown Seguin.  That was the start of this portion of the Taylor family that 
Keely is a part of.  We also got to remember more about this when we had one of those 3generation family 
suppers to celebrate her Dad’s birthday.  A question was asked, “What could you say about life at TLU that 
would close the deal for Keely to go there?”  And that kicked off a lively discussion by Marilyn and I about 
what inspired up about life at that institution of higher learning.                                                                       It 
does each of us well to reflect on seasons of our lives and share memories and personal stories that bring 
family together.  Now we are just getting old enough as I near my 72 birthday to share the reality of that 3rd 
chapter of Ecclesiastes.  It is our story of faith, of family, and of being a part of the biggest community that 
we seek here on earth and await for our time of forever with those we love.                                                                          
We love our nuclear family and we love being with our Emmaus family. 

De Colores,                                                                                                                                                     
Don Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

 

 

                                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Prayer List 

Allison Crowe  Lisa Lopez 

Becky Daughtry Dickie Person 

Jane Hardy  Marie Sikes 

Jerry Kolb  Kyle Worthy 

 

Family and friends of Tracy Martinez Salazar 

 

     

   

 

 

 

Fourth Day Speaker 

October 2016 

 

Walk # 1856 

Babe 

Chicks 
 

 

Frank continued from page 1  
God’s giving deserves our thanks-giving. 
1 Thessalonians 5:18  
“In everything give thanks, for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus”.  
 See you all at the gatherings! 
 
See you all at the gatherings! 
De Colores!                                                                                                                                                           
Frank Schulenburg 

 
 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Sandy Benavidez 

Lay Director 
Walk # 64 

April 20-23, 2017 
 

 

Thank you Community for your support. Team selection was on 9/18/2016 
and it is looking like the making of the best walk ever! God did a wonderful job of 
bringing the people he wanted on the team for Walk #64. It is looking like our 1st 
team meeting will be December 17th. I will be letting the team know for sure soon, 
and where it will be held. Remember the team fees are $228.00 and are due as soon 
as possible.   

 I ask the community to keep our hearts & ears open for pilgrams. As of 
today I have 2 confirmed, and I trust in the Lord to fill this walk with pilgrims. I 
thank the Lord for what has been done and will be done. 

De Colores, 

Sandy Benevidez 

361-449-0094 
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Ana Carter        

Lay Director    

Walk  #1856  

October 6-9    2016 

 

 

 

	
  
 What can I say!  Our God is such an awesome God!  Walk to Emmaus #1856 has 
made history! It truly was the "Greatest Walk Ever"!! 
We had 35 women that I truly believe were chosen by God.  Just like He hand-
picked the team to lead these pilgrims!! From what I have heard, they did feel the 
presence and love of our Lord, Jesus Christ!!! AMEN!! 
I would also like to give a HUGE heartful “thank you” to all of the support we 
received from the Emmaus Windmill community!! From t-shirts, to meals provided, 
to bed agape, it was an amazing outpouring of love!! Please continue to pray with 
me, for these pilgrims, and for their fourth days to be led by the hand of God. The 
power of prayer is so GREAT!!!   
Thank you Windmill Emmaus for giving me this opportunity to serve as Lay 
Director! 
I have received an abundance of blessings being able to serve in this capacity! I will 
miss serving our Windmill Community, but know you all will be in our prayers and 
if there is anything we can do from afar, we are here!   
 
De Colores! 
Love & Peace, 
Ana Carter	
  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Schulenburg      (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Beth Tatum                   (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Glenn Ford 
Jon Richardson          Glenda Harbaugh 
Mark Garcia          Glenda Baker 
Marla Scott          Frank Gonzales 
Terry Billman          Lou Schulenburg 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Windmill Emmaus , 
P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78104.  If you already have a subscription, Danny Dobson will notify you when you 
need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and 
Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund              $12762.34 

Scholarship Fund     $2924.00 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $591.00  

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 
be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 
Beeville, Texas 78104. 

 

  


